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Barbara Reilly

From: minister@dttas.ie

Sent: 21 February 2017 01:01 

To: Barbara Reilly

Our Ref: SR/16/14920 

Dear Ms Reilly 

Thank you for your email sent on behalf of the Lucan Area Committee regarding the opening of Kishogue 

train station. 

The opening of the Phoenix Park Tunnel Link in November 2016 has enabled passenger services on the 

Kildare line to directly access stations in the city centre including Connolly, Tara, Pearse and Grand Canal 

Dock Stations. In the initial period, peak hour services are being operated through the tunnel link. The NTA 

has informed me that it is hoped to extend that arrangement to include off-peak and weekend services in a 

second phase later this year.  

I understand that the NTA intends to await the introduction and bedding down of the additional off-peak and 

weekend services through the Phoenix Park Tunnel before undertaking a review of the likely usage of 

Kishogue Station in advance of the development of surrounding lands. The NTA has advised that it is likely 

to be end 2017 or early 2018 before this review is undertaken.  

With best wishes, 

 

Shane Ross 

Minister for Transport Tourism and Sport 

The Minister is a Designated Public Official under the Regulation of Lobbying Act, 2015 (details available 

on www.lobbying.ie) 

************************************************************ 

Tá eolas sa teachtaireacht leictreonach seo a d'fhéadfadh bheith príobháideach nó faoi rún agus b'fhéidir go 

mbeadh ábhar rúnda nó pribhléideach ann. Is le h-aghaidh an duine/na ndaoine nó le h-aghaidh an aonáin 

atá ainmnithe thuas agus le haghaidh an duine/na ndaoine sin amháin atá an t-eolas. Tá cosc ar rochtain don 

teachtaireacht leictreonach seo do aon duine eile. Murab ionann tusa agus an té a bhfuil an teachtaireacht 

ceaptha dó bíodh a fhios agat nach gceadaítear nochtadh, cóipeáil, scaipeadh nó úsáid an eolais agus/nó an 

chomhaid seo agus b'fhéidir d'fhéadfadh bheith mídhleathach. 


